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YOU MAY BE ELIGIBLE FOR A GREEN CARD IN LESS THAN ONE YEAR

By Abraham L. Lim, Esq.


Since early last year, the Employment Based Third Preference (EB3) has been unavailable. That means, everyone who filed an I-140 or PERM application for EB3 classification has more than 6 years to wait for their visa number to become current. That also means that there may be some people whose H-1b stay of 6 years will max out before their visa number will become current.  


Having an immigration attorney analyze your resume may potentially alleviate the problem of the EB3 visa closures.  The Employment Based Second Preference (EB2) is current as of this month’s Visa Bulletin published by the United States Department of State.  EB2 immigrant visas are awarded to those who possess at least a Master’s Degree or a Bachelor’s degree plus 5 years of verifiable progressive work experience in their profession. The basis for the PERM application under EB2 also requires that the job offer on the PERM application necessitates the type of degree and work experience required for EB2 preference.


My firm has successfully completed immigrant employment based petitions under EB2 in less than 1 calendar year.  Those persons who are also facing denied applications and those under appeal may also take advantage of filing an EB2 application. To qualified persons, this process is a life saving measure that is explored very seldom in today’s immigration era.


Persons who are currently holding L-1A status may also file under the EB1 program that also awards them lawful permanent residency status in under 1 calendar year.  L-1A status holders are eligible to file under the EB1 (Employment Based First Preference) category as long as they have completed 1 year under their L-1A status and that the company that petitioned them can document the continued need for them as Managers or Executives.


The foreseeable future shows no let down on the EB3 category as more and more people continue to file petitions under that category without knowing that it may take more than 6 years before they become eligible for their immigrant visas.  A great majority of those that have consulted my office intimated to me that their attorneys ill advised them on the practicality of filing under the EB3. Some were promised that their “green cards” will be out in a year or two. Some were advised to file despite being out of status already. A majority were advised to file their PERM applications even without extending their nonimmigrant status in the United States leaving them out of status and thus ineligible to adjust status for the application they paid thousands of dollars to file.


It is thus very critical that those who are currently waiting for their EB3 visa number to become currently to seek a second opinion about their eligibility to file under the EB2 category, especially those who are currently on their second extension of their H-1b status.

